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Alumni Brothers in Attendance
Hank Suominen (Board President and Treasurer), Bill Gerbig (Board Secretary), Brad Short (Board Member), Steve Oliva (Board Member), Greg Sozek, Phil Oldham (Vice President, Alumni Chapter Editor), Hunter Viscarello (Board Member); John Predmore (Grand Praetor), Jake Romanow
Undergraduate Brothers in Attendance
Dante Sesti (Consul), Hunter Acone (Pro Consul), Joe Potenza (Quaestor)
Others in Attendance
Jim Whitbread (Premier Cleaning Service)

Annual Meeting of Members
Hank Suominen opened the meeting at 10 a.m.  
Keegan Slattery and Doug Sedgwick did not seek re-election for their positions on the Board of Directors. 
Bill Beach was nominated for another 3-year term ending 2020.
Hunter Viscarello and Joe D’Eramo were nominated for 3-year terms ending 2020. 
All three were elected unanimously by a quorum of Active Members.  There is one open position remaining on the Board.
Meeting was adjourned at 10:05.

Board of Directors Meeting
Election of Officers
All officers retained their positions.  Hank Suominen – President, Phil Oldham – Vice President, Hank Suominen – Treasurer, Bill Gerbig – Secretary

House Corp Report
Hank Suominen congratulated the Chapter on winning another Peterson award.  The Chapter is in good standing, House Corporation is in good shape, and the house is in great condition with the improvements of this past summer.  
Our most difficult issues may be communication and alumni participation.  The Saltine Sig is published twice per year and goes out to 1100 people. 450 are active on our Facebook page.  Only 84 are members in good standing (dues payers), so there still is a wide gap between participation and membership.  Communication can be tricky but it’s important, and we need to continue to try to improve.  Our website doesn’t get much traffic.  Not many updates are posted.  We get lots of rejected e-mails to our current group list.  Only five who were initiated since re-chartering are dues paying members of the Alumni Association.  The 5-year ban has expired, and we need to welcome those alums back and encourage their participation.
Phil Oldham explained that trying to communicate through bulk e-mail has not been working well.  Half of the e-mail addresses we have are no longer valid.  There are many possible benefits of a better method of communication, including career mentoring and employment opportunities.
There were no conclusions or action items.    

Capital Projects
This past summer, we completed much of the long overdue, critical work that was started during the summer of 2016.  Electrical service was worked on then, along with some preliminary work on the sprinkler system, and in 2017 we rewired the 2nd and 3rd floors with new lights, plugs, wall switches, and emergency lighting.  New sprinklers were installed in all bedrooms, along with a new fire alarm system.  Cabling and a new Wifi network were installed.  A fence was erected in back of the house to eliminate foot traffic through our parking lot.  A large tree was removed from the front yard.  Steve Oliva appointed a superintendent to support us, and his oversight was invaluable.  The house passed fire inspection once again.  We feel better than ever about the mechanical and physical state of the house.  Jim Whitbread’s crew did a great job throughout the construction project, and in putting the house back together after it was completed.  
We have a 10-year capital plan. We spent $160,000 this past summer.  We had to take a mortgage out for $50,000, a 5-year debt that we should be able to handle without much trouble.  M&T Bank wanted a personal guarantee from Hank, and he’s working with them to get that changed.  Other than that, we own the house free and clear.  We need to keep the house full.  28 are living in this semester, with 22 committed for the Spring.  Hunter predicted it will be closer to 27 in the Spring.  Hank reminded everyone that if the number drops we’ll be forced to raise the rent.  Hunter Viscarello suggested that we consider a mandate that all members must live in the house for one year if the house isn’t full.  What has traditionally been a full year commitment to live in the house is now a semester commitment, due to the popularity of study abroad programs, and this presents a challenge in keeping the house full.  Nonetheless, we haven’t raised the rent in 2 years because we’ve been able to fill the house to minimum capacity.  The outlook is good, since all 22 who were initiated in the Spring have expressed interest in living in the house next year.   Recruitment has been strong, with 25 and 22 in the last two Spring pledge classes.  We typically initiate around 10 to 12 ine Fall and 16 to 20 in the Spring.
The undergrads reported no further facility issues to be addressed.  

Undergraduate Report
Board club through Good Uncle is going well so far.  Those on board club get breakfast and dinner Monday through Thursday at 9:30 and 6.  They get an additional $88 per week to spend as they choose.  Total cost is $2995 per semester.  Most are happy with it.  The quality and service have been good.  There is an upcoming vote to decide whether or not to stay with Good Uncle next semester, and they will also reach out to Gill Grilling for an updated quotation.  Hank mentioned Campus Cooks as another option.  The kitchen has been inspected and can be returned to service if necessary.
11 new pledges accepted offers after the first week of Rush.  Total membership will be just over 90 after this semester.
The Chapter finished the semester with no carryover debt to House Corp. for the first time in years.
The Chapter was recently awarded the Chancellor’s Gold Cup for the first time.

Grand Praetor’s Report – John Predmore
The Binghamton University chapter was installed in April, Mu Gamma.  
John has been recruiting a new Chapter Advisor, Mark Alton.  Mark is a VP at Morgan Stanley and a graduate of Kansas State.  Dante Sesti also met with him.  Mark would like to partner with a more recent graduate to support his efforts locally due to his travel schedule.  Although he was unable to attend the meeting today, he is looking forward to serving as Chapter Advisor.  
John asked the chapter about ritual gear, and Dante said that two light boxes need to be replaced.  The Alumni Association has a standing offer cover half of whatever the chapter needs.  Hank reminded everyone that effective storage is the best way to maintain the ritual gear, and if the facilities need to be upgraded for adequate storage, House Corp. will provide the necessary improvements.
Hank asked John to give us his sense of the national “mood.”  John said that the new Grand Consul, Tommy Geddings, is promoting alumni engagement and has asked the Grand Praetors to take an active role in that initiative.  Issues at other fraternities that have been considered model chapters are troubling.  Best practices are not always enough.  These issues affect Greeks everywhere and we have to be constantly vigilant.  The Preparation for Brotherhood program was an attempt to eliminate hazing and create a consistent pledge program among all Sigma Chi chapters.  
Sigma Chi and Sigma Alpha Epsilon are the top two national fraternities.  SAE announced the end of pledging two years ago due to wrongful death lawsuits.  They lost their charters at both Cornell and Syracuse.  Mike Church still sees inherent value in our pledge program and it will continue.  In addition to Preparation for Brotherhood, National is promoting another program they’re calling Ritual for Life.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dante noted that four houses have been forced to leave Syracuse, including Delta Tau Delta who was evicted from their house recently without warning.  

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

__________________________________
William Gerbig
Secretary
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